
 

Community Advisory Group (CAG) Meeting 14: Agenda 
 

Date November 23, 2020  

Time 4:00-6:00pm 
Location Microsoft Teams Meeting 

● Members of the public are invited to participate in public comment 
using the “Raise Hand” function to speak or can use the chat 
function for questions and comments.   

Meeting Objectives ● Discuss community outreach and engagement  

HRS Project Team Cristina Vega  
Kristina Vaculik 
Susan Harden 
Charlene Contreras 

CAG Support Team Ann Newton 
Karen Franco 
Winnie Chen 
Susan Harden  

CAG Member 
Attendees Andrew Krowne 

Brian Allen 
Bruce Hector, M.D. 
Craig Galanti 

Jeff Hammond 
Lori Aivazian 
Mary Blair 
Melissa Messer 

Mihran Kalaydjian 
Mike Kaiser, Ph.D. 
Patricia Glueck 

  



 

 

4:00 – 4:05 pm  Welcome Facilitator 

4:05 – 4:10 pm  ● CAG Round Robin Check-in  Facilitator  

4:10 – 4:45 pm  Community Engagement & 
Communication 

● CAG meeting with Supervisor 
Barger recap/next steps  

● Community Opinion Survey 

o Update/Review 
o Next Steps  

● Process for community input on 

the Health Study Goals & Priorities 

Public Health & CAG 

4:45 - 5:15 pm  Scientific Oversight Committee 
● SOC meeting  

o Recap & Next Steps 
● SOC Video Storyboard 

Public Health 

5:15– 5:45 pm CAG Subcommittees 
● Cancer Study update  
● Complete Blood Count update 

Public Health 

5:45 – 5:55 pm  Other / Requested Updates & Next Steps   
● Catch Basin 3 Spot Fire 

Investigation update 
o SoCalGas Report  

Public Health 

5:55 – 6:00 pm  Public Comment 
● Public comment will be received 

using the “Raise Hand” function. 
● Each speaker will be limited to 2 

minutes. 

Facilitator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Notes on Listed Agenda Items  

Item 1: Welcome  

Members joined the Microsoft Teams Meeting call at 4:00 PM. The meeting was opened by 
facilitator Susan Harden. 

Item 2: Community Engagement and Communication  

CAG members provided an update on the meeting they had with Supervisor Katherine Barger’s 
office. A CAG member announced that Supervisor Barger was supportive of obtaining all data 
related to the Aliso Canyon blowout.  Additionally, a CAG member shared that the Supervisor 
agreed the community should have full disclosure of what the Aliso Canyon waste bins 
contained and what the waste bins were tested for. Another CAG member added that 
Supervisor Barger’s office would forward all meeting information to Public Health.  
 

Item 3: Scientific Oversight Committee  
 
Ms. Vaculik provided an update on the progress on the Health Study goals and priorities being 
developed by the SOC. The SOC has been reviewing community feedback, and the Community 
Opinion Survey results. SOC member Dr. Jeffrey Nordella requested the SOC meeting minutes 
and expressed concern about the process of developing the Health Study goals and priorities.  
 
Item 4: Other / Requested Updates & Next Steps   
 
Ms. Vaculik informed CAG members that the questions emailed from CAG members regarding 
31 bins of soil contaminated with Volatile Organic Chemicals (VOC’s) that were removed from 
the Aliso Canyon gas storage facility in 2016 were forwarded to South Coast Air Quality 
Management District (SCAQMD) for review.  
 
With regard to the 150 bins containing soil and materials of the Aliso Canyon blowout and well-
control attempts, Ms. Vaculik mentioned they are being removed from the facility and 
transported offsite. Charlene Contreras, Director of Toxicology and Environmental Assessment, 
explained that the waste bins have to be disposed of in a safe manner, in accordance with 
federal and state regulations, because they contain hazardous materials. A CAG member 
expressed concern about the transportation of the waste bins through the streets of the 

neighboring communities. Public Health explained that the SoCalGas company or contractor 
has to follow stringent regulations for the transport of hazardous waste. 
 
Ms. Vaculik shared information on several of the state and federal regulatory agencies that are 
involved in the oversight of the Aliso Canyon gas storage facility and Ms. Contreras added that a 



 

table with all regulatory agencies and their regulatory jurisdiction can be developed and 
provided to the public.  
 
In response to concerns raised by members of the community, Public Health will have the 
Radiation Management team visit the Aliso Canyon facility to take measurements. Ms. Vaculik 
will inquire with Public Health’s Radiation Management team to gain a better understanding of 
the measurement and reporting timeline.  

 
 
 

 
 
 


